PRG Meeting – Monday 28th May 2021

Present

Kate Lamb			Assistant Practice Manager (Temp. Chairperson)
Rianne Norton		Communications and Patient Contact Manager (Minutes)
Eleanor Horobin		Patient Representative
Chris I ‘Anson		Patient Representative

Apologies

Angela Marwood		Practice Manager
Janet Neville			Patient Representative
Sandra Pickin		Patient Representative
Paul Stephens		Patient Representative


Welcome and Introductions

Kate welcomed everyone to the meeting, including Chris, who was attending his first meeting with the group. Kate also explained the role and purpose of the Patient Reference Group. 

Practice Update

Staffing

Kate explained that one of our receptionists left on Friday, but the positive news is that she is leaving to become a Trainee Nurse Associate (TNA) within the Primary Care Network (PCN), so it is possible we will see her again within the practice as she undertakes her training.

We will also be losing one of our nurses who is leaving to take up a job nearer to home. She will however continue to work two days a week in the practice until we can fill her position.

Interviews for both the receptionist and nurse vacancy are being held this week.

The Partners have also agreed to the employment of two temporary Administrative Assistants within our Administration Team, both of whom will be working two days a week. 

Covid Vaccines

Due to the constraints of the vaccine, we are only able to deliver AstraZeneca vaccines within our practice, with clinics being run at Kinsley Medical Centre. We are currently offering vaccines to those aged 25 years and over.

However, as the AstraZeneca vaccine is contraindicated in those less than 40 years of age, these patients will be invited to attend at Churchview Medical Centre, where the Pfizer vaccines are being administered.

We have an AstraZeneca clinic planned for Kinsley this coming Saturday, whereby we are delivering second doses of the AstraZeneca vaccination.

Kate confirmed that Churchview Medical Centre was still administering the Pfizer vaccines; she explained that appointments are shared out between patients at each practice within the PCN on a pro rate basis, depending on the number of patients registered within each practice.

Kate did however explain that there was a noticeable drop in the number of patients attending for vaccines now that we are in the younger age group; it was discussed by a member of the group who works with children aged 16-18 years old, that there did appear to some vaccine hesitancy amongst these groups of intelligent young adults, with some concerns re: fertility for example.

Kate also explained that we were seeing a small number of patients who had attended for their first vaccine and not wanting to attend for their second. She further explained that, as a practice, we do continue to text and telephone patients and encourage them to attend for the vaccine. However, if a patient does decline then their records will be amended accordingly. Patients may change their mind at any time and take up their vaccine.

Telephones

We do continue to acknowledge the problems that some patients do experience when contacting the surgery by telephone. Kate explained that we do streamline calls wherever possible, and all calls to the surgery will be answered across all three sites.

Kate explained that following a recent clinical meeting in the practice we have added a further five telephone lines to our current telephone system; however, when all the phone lines are in use and the queueing system is full, then patients will hear the engaged tone when contacting the surgery.

Unfortunately there are not as many alternatives available at this current time, as online booking services are still currently suspended in line with national guidance.

Discussions have been made at both national and local levels to re-introduce full clinic face to face appointments; our clinicians are not keen on an open door policy at this time, especially with the current Delta strain of the virus and the further risks that it poses to both patients and staff.

The LMC (Local Medical Council) is fully supportive of our clinicians in continuing with telephone/video consultations, with patients being booked face to face appointments by the relevant clinician if they feel it is appropriate.

A member of the group commented that patients have lost confidence in the practice, and Kate explained that she was very disappointed to hear this feedback; she again explained that the practice has not stopped seeing patients throughout the pandemic, albeit we have had to adapt to new ways of working.

All appointments will be clinically triaged over the telephone. Clinicians can also conduct consultations via video. If appropriate, patients are also requested to send in photographs to the surgery so that these are available for the clinician to view prior to or within their appointment.

Many patients find that this service works well for them; we do however acknowledge that some patients, for many different reasons, cannot facilitate either telephone or video consultations. Our main priority is always to do our best for our patients.

Online services are currently suspended to keep staff and patients safe. If we open up full clinics of face to face appointments then we could have a waiting room full of patients unable to socially distance. If there was just one asymptomatic patient in the waiting room for example, then this may potentially pose a threat to our patients, staff and also the wider community, and therefore we must continue to be vigilant.

Receptionists will still care navigate patients where appropriate to the services available within the local community, e.g. pharmacy, dentist or optician.  Appointments are also available to be booked at GP Care Wakefield and at Urgent Treatment Centres.

Endoscopy

Kate explained that the Endoscopy Suite has to achieve a National Gold Standard accreditation (JAG) award. The unit is reviewed annually, with a full inspection carried out every five years.

A full inspection was carried out on 13th May 2021. It was a full day inspection with a lot of work being carried out in preparation for the day as well as it readiness for the day itself. 

Kate explained that the practice was delighted to confirm that the inspection was passed with flying colours with no recommendations at all which is very unusual, and it is all ready to continue seeing patients for another five years.

Comments and Compliments

A spreadsheet of some of the wonderful comments and compliments that we have received from our patients over the last few months were distributed to our members (see hyperlink).




AOB

A member of the group asked when the surgery would be back up and running “as normal” Kate explained that it would be a gradual process and very dependent on current risk, but that the practice was fully supported by the LMC. Most importantly is that we ensure that any decisions made are not only in the best interests of our patients, but will continue to keep both patients and staff safe.

Date of next meeting

Monday 13th September 2021 at 10am at The Grange Medical Centre
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		January 2021

		Telephone call

		I have just spoken to a patient this morning who is singing Dr Ojibara's praises- she thinks he is wonderful and the best GP she has ever had.

		

		

		



		January 2021

		Telephone call

		Spoke to a patient who thought the call back system was fantastic and that we should look to continue it in some form or another post-pandemic.

		

		

		



		January 2021

		Telephone call 

		Had a big thank you for all our hard work from a patient - says we are all angels and superstars!

		

		

		



		January 2021

		Email

		Just wanted to pass on some positive feedback about The Grange. I have just had a call with Roop Cottage and the Nurse there (Joy) was so complimentary and full of praise for the support they have had from the GPs/ANPs and other practice staff that she asked me to pass this on. They have felt really well supported throughout COVID. 

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Patient attended at Kinsley for their Covid vaccination

		Thank-you to everyone who dealt with us but if there’s anyone taking note at work please pass on my thanks and say we really appreciate everything they are all doing for us. It was really well run and we’re lovely.

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Telephone call

		Wanted to pass on that everyone has been brilliant at the surgery – reception, nurses and GP and pharmacy – thankyou.

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Email

		Want to thank Dr Kamal staff for the efficient administration of our Oxford vaccine today. Please covey our thanks. xx

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Telephone call

		Received a call from a patient singing Dr Ojibara’s praises, saying he is a really lovely GP really helpful and kind and really listens.

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Telephone call

		Patient would like to forward her gratitude to us all, "we are all doing a fantastic job" :-)

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Telephone call

		Expressed her thanks to all staff, particularly reception, for their kindness and for all the work we are doing.

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Telephone Call

		Patient wishes to thank everyone as we are all pleasant when she calls and knows we are all so busy.

		

		

		



		February 2021



		Telephone Call

		Patient has called singing Dr Nabi's praises would like to thank him for his patience and listening skills and was very understanding    massive thanks to you Dr Nabi

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Upton

		Wants all staff to know how happy he is with the service he has received from Dr Nabi this morning.

		

		

		



		February 2021

		Telephone

		Patient rang to say he was really pleased with his consultation with Dr Choudhary and thought he was sound.  Well done Dr Choudhary.

		

		

		



		March 2021

		Telephone

		Patient would like to pass on her thanks for everyone's hard work. Says she appreciates all the pressure we have been under and acknowledges how hard everyone is working.

		

		

		



		March 2021

		Hemsworth

		Patient has been in for a f2f app with Dr Salu today, would like to say a huge thank-you, he was very appreciative of Dr Salu saying he is a wonderful GP made him feel very at ease and did not feel that he was rushed and everything explained fully. HUGE PRAISE......

		

		

		



		March 2021

		Telephone

		From a patient for Richard - 5 star review.

		

		

		



		March 2021

		Telephone

		Patient wanted me to mention that Diane was very helpful and kind when she spoke to her this morning when making the apt.

		

		

		



		March 2021

		Telephone

		Big shout out to the entire staff from another patient, very happy with every service and all staff all very pleasant and friendly, especially Dr Herrero. Well done everyone  x

		

		

		



		March 2021

		Hemsworth

		Patient’s mother has just been to reception to say that Karen was lovely with her son who was having his first blood test and she wanted to pass the thanks on.

		

		

		



		March 2021

		Kinsley (Covid Vaccine Clinic)

		Patient came for her 2nd COVID vaccine on Saturday and wishes to pass on her thanks and gratitude for everyone's hard work, so much so she left us a box of yummy biscuits.

		

		

		



		April 2021

		Kinsley

(Covid Vaccine Clinic)

		Patient brought in a box of biscuits on Saturday's Covid clinic as a thank you and said we are all doing a fabulous job.

		

		

		



		April 2021

		Kinsley (Covid Vaccine Clinic)

		Patient brought in two big bags of choc mini eggs and said we were all doing a great job and it was the least she could do for us.

		

		

		



		April 2021

		Telephone

		Patient rang with a compliment today he says Sharon on reception dealt with his enquiry excellently!

		

		

		



		April 2021

		Card

		“To Dr Ahmed – it has been lovely working with you; we will miss you lots! Best wishes for the future.”

“I have enjoyed working with you. You always take time to chat with us and the residents at Roop Cottage. Will miss working with you. All the best.”

		

		

		



		April 2021

		Telephone

		Patient rang to say thanks to Dr Ahmed for his quick action in getting him into Leeds Hospital...he says he would not be here now if were not for him. Well done Dr Ahmed.

		

		

		



		April 2021

		Coroner’s Letter

		Patient wishes to pass her heartfelt thanks to Dr Ahmed for his work with the Coroner's Office. She is very happy with him and owes him thanks in this difficult time."

Thank-you card also received from the patient’s wife, “To Dr Ahmed. With heartfelt thanks for what you did, to make it just a bit easier for myself, as you know it has not been easy, so many thanks again.”



		

		

		



		May 2021

		Hemsworth

		Patient’s daughter said how grateful they were for the care their mum had received from Dr Ahmed.

		

		

		



		May 2021

		Telephone

		Patient’s daughter reporting that Jo Taberner visited last week and was absolutely wonderful with her mum. She thanked her for being so subtle and really helping her mum to deal with a difficult situation which was upsetting for them.

		

		

		



		May 2021

		Telephone

		Patient called to say how lovely Dr Salu was –very kind and very patient.

		

		

		



		June 2021

		Card

		To Dr Ahmed, Just to say thank-you for all your help and kindness. It is much appreciated.

		

		

		



		June 2021

		Letter

		In the past week both my wife and I have needed to use the services of our doctors. The purpose of this letter is to say a big thank you for the excellent service we have both received. In both our cases we were seen by either a nurse or a doctor on the same day and received appropriate treatment promptly in a very professional manner.

We cannot emphasise strongly enough that in these difficult times how pleasing it was to be treated so well.

		

		

		



		June 2021

		Telephone

		Patient would like to say thank you to Diane Cox who she says was very helpful and caring on Thursday morning when she called in to discuss her medication and pharmacy options.

		

		

		



		June 2021

		In person at patient’s home

		Patient wanted me to pass on his appreciation for how staff responded so quickly to his MI yesterday....especially the Dr with shiny black hair (in his own words!)

		

		

		



		



		

		All of the above comments discussed at the PRG meeting on 28.06.2021

		

		

		








